
MILILANI/WAIPAHU 
COMMUNITY REPORT 

SENATE DISTRICT 18 –  DECEMBER 2020       
Serving Mililani Town, Waipio Gentry, Waikele, Village Park & Royal Kunia 

Aloha Friends and Neighbors, 

 The holidays are here, and despite the immense challenges we have faced 
throughout 2020, I hope the spirit of the season continues in your home. It is a 
time of deep reflection and celebration; time spent with loved ones focused on 
the values we share as a collective ‘ohana. There is no doubt that with COVID-19 
cases on the rise, we can anticpiate case numbers to increase over the coming 
weeks and months. The pandemic fatigue has settled in over the past 9 months, 
but hope is on the way! 

With the arrival of the vaccine, we now begin to see a light at the end of the  
tunnel and a vision for the future that is to come. It will not be easy, and it will  
require all of us working together as a community to keep one another healthy and 
safe...but I know that with your help we will get there. Like many of you, the new 
year will bring uncertainty as we prepare for a session unlike any other we have 
seen in Hawai’i’s history; requiring additional safety precautions and new  
operations for testifiers. These change may not always be comfortable, but they 
are necessary--and we remain committed to them in order to best serve our  
community. 

Please stay vigilant as we work together to prioritize health, safety and wellness 
for all as we welcome the new year. I wish you and your ‘ohana a wonderful  
holiday season...Mele Kalikimaka a me Hau‘oli Makahiki Hou!
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Click the image to download the Aloha 
Safe app to your smartphone to stay 
updated with contact tracing & how to 
keep your ‘ohana safe from COVID-19! 

https://www.alohasafealert.org
https://www.alohasafealert.org


COVID-19 
RESOURCES:

1. State of Hawaii 
COVID-19 Portal 

The official COVID-19 state  
portal for all the latest up-
dates and information on 
COVID-19.  

2. Senate Special  
Committee on COVID-19

The Hawaii State Legislature’s 
official site for updates by the 
Senate Special Committee on 
COVID-19. (Senator Kidani is 
a member of this committee) 

3. One Oahu

The City & County of  
Honolulu’s COVID-19  
Response Team. This site 
shares frequently updated and 
relevant pandemic updates and 
resources for the community. 

3. Hawaii State  
Department of Health 

Stay updated with the  
most recent health  
updates on COVID-19 in 
Hawaii. 

4.Pandemic Emergency 
Unempoyment  
Compensation (PEUC) 

A temporary federal program 
that provides additional benefits 
to individuals who have  
established a regular unemploy-
ment claim, effective March 29, 
2020 to December 31, 2020. 

Students and families needing tech support throughout Winter Break can call the 
‘Ohana Help Desk (OHD) which will continue providing services with modified 
hours from Dec.20-Jan.2, with normal operating hours resuming from Jan. 3, 2021 
onward. Calls will be received when OHD is closed so leave a message via chat at 
chat.ohanahelpdesk.org, or leave a voicemail at 643-DESK (3375). The IT Help 
Desk is closed on Saturdays, Sundays, and on all State Holidays. For more infor-
mation visit their WEBSITE. 

STATE ADDS TRUSTED PARTNERS FOR 
PRE-TRAVEL TESTING PROGRAM

In accordance with safe travel recommendations, the State of Hawai‘i requires pre-travel 
testing confirmation for quarantine exemptions. Expanding upon the program, the state has 
now added new trusted partners for its domestic transpacific and inter-county pre-travel 
testing programs. These partners were selected based on their ability to administer the test 
and expand the testing network, with the goal of making it easier to safely travel to  
and throughout Hawai‘i.

Tests must be completed and results received within 72 hours of travel and the state  
mandated Safe Travel App must be completed. Test results can be uploaded to the  
application for proof upon arrival. Please note that test result timelines may vary depending 
upon the partnered site, most often noting that results will be received within 1-3 business 
days. For a full listing of trusted travel partners, head to their official WEBSITE. 

DOE ‘OHANA HELP DESK

https://hawaiicovid19.com
https://www.capitol.hawaii.gov/specialcommittee.aspx?comm=scovid&year=2020
https://www.capitol.hawaii.gov/specialcommittee.aspx?comm=scovid&year=2020
https://sites.google.com/k12.hi.us/ohana-help-desk-portal/
 https://hawaiicovid19.com/travel-partners/


SHOW ALOHA LAND COVID-19
RESOURCES:

1. Aloha United Way 

Call 211 for the only statewide 
hotline partnering with the 
Department of Health for help 
finding food, shelter, financial 
assistance, childcare, disability 
services, etc.

3. MEDQUEST

The Department of Human 
Services MEDQUEST division 
provides eligible low-income 
adults and children necessary 
access to health and medical 
coverage through managed care 
plans. Find out if you are  
eligible and file your  
application online for medical 
assistance coverage

4. SNAP 

The Supplemental Nutrition 
and Food Assistance Program 
is funded through the USDA  to 
qualifying households. Find out 
if this program will support your 
family at the link above. 

5. Hawaii Foodbank 

This dedicated nonprofit has 
been at the forefront of this 
pandemic working tirelessly 
to provide and distribute food 
throughout the community. 
Learn more about their efforts 
as well as more information on 
their upcoming food drives or to 
donate or volunteer.

 
 
 
  

Enjoy the amazing drive-thru 
light show, “Show Aloha Land” 
at Aloha Stadium--a safe,  
spectacular holiday experience 
just in time for the season! The 
20 minute light show is  
choreographed to holiday music 
and a 50ft Christmas tree, with 
plate lunches available from 
food booth vendors. 

Reserve your show online at 
showalohachallenge.com,  
tickets are $50 per vehicle and 
benefits Show Aloha Challenge 
helping keiki & kupuna.

MILILANI HIGH SCHOOL BANNERS

Mahalo nui to the Leaders for Life 
Hawaii Lions Club and President 
Andrew Menor for this fantastic 
idea to continue the Mililani cheer 
in lieu of a parade with a Parade of 
Banners!

Organizations and community 
leaders have created banners to 
line the Mililani High School fence 
with festive messages to share the 
holiday spirit. Drive by and VOTE 
for your favorite banner online!

LIFECHANGER OF THE YEAR 
Congratulations  
to Kanoelani  
Elementary School’s 
Principal Stacie 
Kunihisa, who  
received the  
National Life 
Group’s LifeChanger 
of the Year  
2020-2021 Spotlight 
Award! 

Principal Kunihisa has done an amazing job creating the “Parent Pointers” and 
“Quarantine Quotes” YouTube series amongst other digital iniatiaves to guide 
families on their distance learning journey. She continues to lead the Kanoelani 
‘ohana with incredible compassion, innovation and dedication, and I am so proud to 
see their online community thrive!

http://showalohachallenge.com
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScLsnyyBQXZPJlGQWNT_t4zJIRT4M2vZBhWcdO2_OZLwLmByg/viewform
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCnQEKM4uR2PB4FSEnAmeCxQ/videos
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCnQEKM4uR2PB4FSEnAmeCxQ/videos




DISTRICT AREA SCHOOLS PARTICIPATING IN 
GRAB-AND-GO MEAL PROGRAM:

 
August Ahrens Elementary School

Honowai Elementary School
Kaleiopuu Elementary School

Kipapa Elementary School
Mililani High School

Mililani Middle School
Waikele Elementary School
Waipahu Elementary School

Waipahu High School
Waipahu Intermediate School

SECRET SANTA PROJECT HAWAII 
Mahalo nui to the founders of the Secret Santa Project Hawaii, 
for their generous hearts! The 2020 Prudential Spirit Award 
Winner, Rylee Brooke Kamahele, and Miss Hawai’i Jr. High 
School America 2019, Kadence Fergerstrom, have been  
working tirelessly to bring holiday cheer to local families.

The year-round toy drive collection aims to bring Christmas to 
the low income and houseless keiki of Hawai’i, adopting  
shelters, organizations and families to provide Secret Santas 
gifts to. The project has served over 1,000 families since 2016, 
and in 2020 alone they will provide gifts for over 500 recipients 
from the Life 360 Network. I am so proud to see them realize 
their “kids helping kids” motto especially during the holidays!

CLIMBHI BRIDGE
ClimbHI Bridge is a new portal connecting Educators and  
Businesses to provide hands-on learning opportunities with public 
high school students throughout the state.

The program links students and teachers with career, internship 
and mentorship opportunities with local businesses and 
non-profits, including job shadowing, teacher externships, 
job-readiness activities, career fair participation, site visits and 
more. The program aims to prepare students for the workforce with 
valuable experience and set them up for career sucess. ClimbHI 
will roll out at all HIDOE high schools by the end of 2021 and will 
include more than 200 Hawai’i businesses and non-profits. 
For more information and how to participate, visit their WEBSITE or reach them via email at: info@climbhi.org.

https://climbhi.org/portals/








*Note: The Capitol will remain closed to the public through 2021, thus Opening Day celebrations will 
not include the usual in-office celebrations to maintain COVID-safe protocols.



https://hawaiicovid19.com/vaccine/
https://hawaiicovid19.com/vaccine/
https://hawaiicovid19.com/vaccine/
https://hawaiicovid19.com/vaccine/
https://hawaiicovid19.com/vaccine/
https://hawaiicovid19.com/vaccine/

